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HOPE TOWNSHIP 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

July 9, 2018 
 
 The meeting was called to order by the Secretary.   
OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT: 
 The Board Secretary read the “Open Public Meetings Act”. 
Under the provisions of the “Open Public Meetings Act”, adequate notice of this 
meeting has been provided by publishing notice in the Star Gazette and by posting 
notices in the Hope Post Office and on the Township Bulletin Board.  
 
Present at the meeting were: Emily Brown, George Decker, Joshua Belverio, 
Kamil Rogowski, Amanda Rolfe, Robert May, Verity Fox and Mayor Tim 
McDonough.  Absent were: Jane Guthrie, Henry Morgan. 
 
MINUTES:   Joshua Belverio made a motion to approve the May 14, 2018 
minutes, seconded by Emily Brown.  ‘all were in fav or.  George Decker and 
Robert May abstained. 
 
APPLICATION:   The Board discussed the email from Kevin Crimmins, 19 Walnut 
St., about replacing windows that where leaking.  Chairwoman Brown sent an 
email to Mr. Crimmins stating that he needs to file an application with photos of all 
current wooden widows that he wants to replace and specifications of exactly what 
windows he is replacing.  The Board Secretary to check to see if a building permit 
was issued for the windows. 
 
Verity Fox arrived at 7:45 p.m. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: There has not been any correspondence from the Building 
Inspector or the Zoning Official about the Roncoroni property and the Berry 
property.   
 
 NEW BUSINESS:  Emily Brown gave a timeline of events that will be occurring 
during the Town’s 250th celebration. 
 
 ADJOURNMENT There being no further business before the commission, a 
motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m. by Verity Fox, seconded by 
George Decker.  By voice vote, all were in favor. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
Dawn Decker, Secretary 


